



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on September 18th 2017 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
562
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.






G. Douglas.






M. Porter.






K. Johnson.
563
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan –Clerk.





NCC Councillor R. Lawrie.





2 members of the public.
564
Apologies.


None.
565
Declarations of interest.


              Development Trust:       

M. Porter is on committee. 
                             G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.

566
Statements by the public.

None. 



The Chairman explained the procedure which has been 

detailed in writing. It was agreed that this together with

a list of Parish Council responsibilities should be posted

on the Notice Board and Web Site and distributed again 
at the next meeting.

567
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on May 8th were approved.  B. Kyle proposing and M. Porter seconding.

568
Car Parking.

Green Lane. The Clerk to draft proposals for better use of the Green Lane Car Park for 


Councillors approval before forwarding them to NCC. These to include an emphasis on its


Blue Badge function which is not clear on NCC website. The planting of additional trees 


around the perimeter to be considered but would have to have NCC approval. Natural 


England’s opinion to be sought and resident’s opinions sought before any approach to NCC.


Resident’s Parking. The Clerk to circulate to Councillors the details of the previous proposals.


If considered suitable NCC to be approached to see if still possible and residents and 


businesses consulted before any decision taken.


NCC to be contacted to see if a 20MPH speed limit could be introduced in place of the 


30MPH limit and possibly extended down to Chare Ends Beach.


NCC to be contacted about when the changes to the Chare Ends Car Park proposed two 


years ago will be implemented and whether toilet facilities could be installed there. Could 


signage about toilets and their location in the village be improved.

569
Local Transport Plan.

Priorities: Widening of bridge. Repairs to bollards at bridge. Drainage of causeway.

570
Neighbourhood Plan.

Chairman reported that meetings are on-going. Audit list of village assets amended by 


Councillors and approved for Clerk to submit.

571
Composter.

The Chairman raised the possibility of a village composter. It was agreed that the possibility 


should be explored with the clerk researching what other councils had done, what are the


costs, what finance is available and possible sites.

572
Council Responsibilities.

The Clerk had prepared an outline of what the Parish Council was and was not responsible 


for. This to be posted on the Notice Board and Website and to be distributed at the next

meeting.

The Clerk to send to Councillors a list of Who’s Who supplied by NCC.

The Clerk to check that arrangements for snow clearance of the causeway are still in force.

573
Green Lane Development.

The Clerk reported and Councillor Lawrie confirmed that, after some prevarication, written 


confirmation had been received from NCC Planning that the Special Planning Document 


approved by the Referendum had been lodged at the Planning Department as a Material 


Planning Consideration.

574
Matters arising.

Defibrillator Training. The Chairman reported that the planned defibrillator training of


non-coastguard residents had taken place satisfactorily.


Giant Hogweed. The Chairman reported that the tenant of the land in question had been 


contacted and the plant treated. The location was not next to a designated right of way.


Causeway Drainage. This has stalled. Councillor Lawrie will take up with NCC.

575
Finance.

The Clerk reported that the external audit of the 2016-17 accounts had been completed and
the accounts approved. He would now be submitting a claim for refunding the vat paid 


during that year.



Receipts:  
Precept.


  £250.00



Payments:
Grass cutting April to July.
£3078.40






Purchase Red Ensigns.

    £84.72





BDO Audit fee.


  £120.00






Insurance Premium.

  £391.36

576
Planning:

Bel Vue, Chare Ends.Change of use to guest accommodation.
HIPC no objection.


Palace Hill Cottage. Dormer extension.



HIPC no objection.


Sally’s Cottage. Extension to rear.



HIPC no objection.


War Memorial repairs. 





HIPC no objection.










NCC approved.


Chapel St Cuthbert’s Island. Repairs.



HIPC no objection.










NCC approved.


Hillcroft, Marygate. Extension to rear.



HIPC no objection.










NCC approved.

577
Committees.


No reports.

578
Any other business.   

The repairs and maintenance of the Market Cross are being paid for by NCC but as owners


the Parish Council has to agree the work being done. The Chairman, witnessed by the Clerk


signed the documents granting permission.


Thelma Dunn was invited by the Chairman to outline the proposals for the Reading Room to 


be used to keep the Holy Island Archives where they would be available for residents and 


other interested parties. The Council supported the idea and agreed in principle to making a 


financial contribution to the work involved in altering the room as required subject to more 


information on the proposals and costs being made available.


Councillor Lawrie announced that a sum of £1000 per year up to a total of £4000 was 


available for capital projects.  He will clarify the cut off date for each year which is expected 


to be in May. The Council is to consider suitable uses for this money to be discussed at the 

December meeting.


Date of next meeting.  Monday December 18th at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.


Meeting closed at 7.00pm.

